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This Quarter at a glance  

On Wednesday evening, at the Legion, we are starting the pot-luck meals/snacks.  

Also on Wednesdayôs Fridayôs and Saturdayôs Stephen Autrey will be playing   

music and karaoke for any brave soul! Thank you to Stephen for the music and 

also to Connie Parnell for organizing Wednesdays events.  Mark your calendars 

for April 30th.  The Legion will celebrate Veterans  appreciation day/monthly   

birthday dinner at 4pm.  Word has leaked out that   Charley will provide us with his 

delicious smoked meat!!  Our great cooks will provide some awesome sides and 

desserts.  Come support this event and show our Veterans how much THEY ARE 

APPRECIATED!!  June 7th at 7pm we will have a reception for the boys and girls 

state attendees.  Finger food will be served.  Please come support these young 

boys and girls and their experience at boys state and girls state 

.   

April 

14thðMonthly meetings Auxiliary 5:45pm Legion 7pm  

21stðMonthly meeting S.A.Lôs 7pm 

30thðVeterans appreciation dinner/monthly birthday dinner 4pm 

May 

12thðMonthly meetings Auxiliary 5:45pm Legion 7pm  

19thðMonthly meeting S.A.Lôs 7pm 

21stðArmed forces day?? 

28thðMonthly birthday dinner 4pm 

 

June 

7thðReception for Boys & Girls State attendees 7pm 

9thðMonthly meetings Auxiliary 5:45pm Legion 7pm  

11thðFlag day ceremony 4:30pm 

16thðMonthly meeting S.A.Lôs 7pm 

25thðMonthly Birthday dinner 4pm 
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From The Commander 
It is good to see all of the post officerôs & Ladies Auxiliary working together to 

make our post run like it means something as part of our lives.  I would like to 

thank all of the people who help in all the events we have had in the past three 

months & I would like to thank all the members who have contributed in helping 

the post in some special events that weôve had.  We need to work together to 

keep our post in good standing & to keep our post members and family in our 

prayers.  Keep up the good work! As most of you may know we have changed the 

newsletter to quarterly instead of monthly to help the post save a little money it 

may not seem like much but it does add up and we thank you for your understand-

ing.  However in the meantime if you want to keep up with everything post 135 

does you can like us on Facebook just search for Oklahoma American Legion 

Post 135 or you can keep an eye out for our website it will be updated soon.  Both 

the Facebook page and the website will have up to date information on whatôs 

going on day to day for the American Legion the Ladies Auxiliary and Sons of the 

American Legion..  

Ladies Auxiliary 

The Auxiliaryôs annual chili supper and pie auction was a huge success.  We will 

be able to send four girls to Girls state with the help of donations from the Elks 

and four anonymous donors.  Thanks to everyone that made this possible.  The 

legions monthly birthday dinner for February and March went well.  Charley      

provided venison for Februaryôs and in march everyone enjoyed ham & all the 

fixings.  Everyone in attendance had a great time!  Cars started driving into the 

parking lot of Post 135 early for the annual Easter egg hunt.  The brisk morning air 

didn't stop 200-300 children from jumping out of cars and trucks with their Easter 

baskets ready to hunt over 2000 candy filled eggs.  Thanks to donations, this year 

four lucky children who found the ñgolden eggsò received a  bicycle and helmet.  

Several children received a bag of toys and all the children received a lot of candy.  

Thanks to everyone who helped make this event a huge success.  Ladies, the 

state membership chairwomen has extended the deadline for submitting recipes 

for the state wide cookbook.  If you would like to submit recipe/recipes, please 

drop them off at the Legion, mail them to Ada at P.O. Box 471, Tahlequah, OK 

74464, or email am3cannonie@gmail.com.  Letôs pull together and have Unit 135 

well represented. 

S.A.L.ôs 
S.A.L.ôs make donation to local 

community member.  During the 

record flooding in December 2015 

Rita Hix lost her home to flooding.  

Although we couldnôt replace the 

home and all the memories it held.  

We decided to make a monetary 

donation.  (pictured below) 

The S.A.L Sargent at Arms      

Matthew Pence is getting ready to 

golf in the Special Olympics 47th 

annual Summer Games.  This 

years games will be held in  

Stillwater, OK May 11-13.        

Matthew won the bronze medal in 

2015.  Heôs been getting as much 

tee time as possible to make a run 

for the gold.  Good Luck Matthew!!  

 

Kevin giving Rita the donation 
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Matthew and his partner 2015 



April 2016  
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14  meetings Auxiliary 
5:45pm Legion 7pm  

15 16 

17 18 19 20 21   meeting 
S.A.Lôs 7pm 

22 13 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 Veterans apprecia-
tion dinner 4pm 

May 2016  
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12  meetings Auxiliary 
5:45pm Legion 7pm  

13 14   

15 16 17 18 19  meeting 
S.A.Lôs 7pm 

20 21  Armed forces 
day 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28  Monthly birth-
day dinner 4pm 

29 30 31     

June 2016 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7  Reception for Boys 

& Girls State 7pm 

8 9  Meetings Auxiliary 
5:45pm Legion 7pm  

10 11  Flag day cere-
mony 4:30pm 

12 13 14 15 16  meeting 
S.A.Lôs 7pm 

17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25  Monthly Birth-
day dinner 

26 27 28 29 30   



Contact Us 

Give us a call for more 

information about our 

post and information on 

our events or services 

Blackfox-Hartness  

1309 N Legion Dr.  

Tahlequah, OK 74464  

 

(918)456-6768  

Visit us on the web at 

www.oklegionpost135.org  

Make sure we Have your info 
If you would prefer your newsletter sent to you through email please sign up on 
the board in the bar next to the front door.  Please consider this as it will save the 
post a lot of money and helps us ensure everyone is always informed and up to 
date on everything post 135 does.  The newsletter will also soon be available 
along with other useful information on our facebook page, just search for Oklaho-
ma American Legion Post 135, or on our website at www.oklegionpost135.org   

The Honor Guard Needs You  

During the Legionnaire meeting in November of 2015 it was brought to our atten-
tion that this posts Honor Guard is currently in dire need of volunteers.  Without 
volunteers we can not provide this much needed service to our fellow brothers and 
sisters.  There is no greater honor for our fallen comrades than to be laid to rest by 
a fellow veteran.  We will provide the training and equipment all you need to do is 

to go to the bar and ask the bartender for the sign up sheet.  

 R.E.D. Friday  

R.E.D. stands for Remember Everyone Deployed.  R.E.D. Friday was created to 

remind people or our hero's overseas that we are thinking of them.  People across 

the country are urged to wear read every Friday to serve as a reminder and 

spread the message of how important it is that we keep our troops in our prayers 

and thoughts. 
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